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Dear Community Friend: 

The Japanese American Citizens’ League 
respectfully requests your support as it be-
gins another year of fulfilling its mission – 

 The Japanese American Citizens 
League is a national organization whose ongoing 
mission is to secure and maintain the civil rights of 
Japanese Americans and all others who are victim-
ized by injustice and bigotry. The leaders and 
members of the JACL also work to promote cul-
tural, educational and social values and preserve 
the heritage and legacy of the Japanese American 
community. 

There are many ways that you can show 
your support to our cause. First, if you 
would like to be a sponsor of the Installa-
tion Luncheon on March 16th, your name 
would be listed prominently and the organ-
ization would be very grateful for your 
generosity. We suggest the following levels 
of support, but your gift in any amount is 
always welcome: 

Gold Sponsor $200 and above 
Silver Sponsor $100 and above 
Bronze Sponsor  $50 and above 
JACL Supporter   $25 and above   
 

Another way of supporting the JACL at 
this time is to contribute a smaller gift to 
the raffle prize drawings. These donations 
are typically in the form of a gift certificate. 
This is one way that the JACL is able to 
raise funds to conduct its community sup-
port programs such as the college scholar-
ship program.  

Last year the organization contributed more than 
$2,700 in scholarships to students in the Inland 
Empire.  

We hope that we can count on your sup-

port for this endeavor this year. Don’t for-
get that your gift is tax-deductible to the 
extent allowed by the law. Our federal tax 
ID number is 95-6225355.  

Please do not hesitate to call us if you have 
any questions regarding this request. The 
luncheon is open to the interested public. 
Please see additional information in the 
newsletter 

Thank you again for your support of   
community causes and particularly to the 
JACL. 

Sincerely, 

Michiko Yoshimura  

President 

The 2012 Aiko Dora 

Katano   Scholarship  

administered by the 

RCCD Foundation 

was awarded to  An-

thony      Lombardo.  

This deserving stu-

dent is age 20 and is 

a student of  archi-

tecture at RCC. He 

has a GPA of  4.0 

and has completed 

65 units and has nev-

er dropped a class.  

Congratulations to 

Anthony!  

The JACL is proud 

to support the Aiko 

Dora Katano    

Scholarship.  

RCCD  

Scholarship 

Congratulations to 

those elected to        

another 3-year term 

serving the Riverside 

JACL 

Beverly Inaba 

Meiko Inaba 

Irene Ogata 

Jennifer Okabayashi 

Rayna Williams 

Clyde Wilson  

Akio Yoshikawa  



Temari balls are a folk art 

form that originated in    Chi-

na and were introduced to 

Japan five or six hundred 

years ago. The balls were 

originally made by mothers 

and grandmothers for the 

children to play with (they 

were used in kickball and 

handball games similar to the 

hackeysack games played 

around the world today). His-

torically they were construct-

ed from the remnants of old 

kimonos. Pieces of silk fabric 

would be wadded up to form a ball, 

then the wad wrapped with strips of 

fabric. The silk threads would have 

been removed and saved and, used 

to first wind around the ball, then to 

stitch the ball firmly together (it is 

said that the balls were wrapped and 

stitched so tightly that they actually 

did bounce). As time moved on tra-

ditional Temari balls became an art, 

with the functional stitching more 

and more decorative and detailed, 

until the balls displayed very intricate 

embroidery. 

This information is shared from 

JACL celebrates Day of Inclusion — December 15, 2013 

www.temarikai.com 

Crafting temari is a growing interest in 
the West and especially with the advent 
of the world wide web.  
 



  

  

 Sylvan Park  in Redlands 

has been reserved for  

Sunday, June 23, at eleven 

oõclock in the morning for 

the annual   

JACL Family Picnic   

Games for children and adults, 

excellent food, fun entertainment 

and a chance to spend a summer 

afternoon with your fellow JACL 

members and their families.  

Donations are requested 

for the raffle prizes.   

Scholarship Applications due      

March 1st 

Contact any of the JACL Board mem-

bers for more information.  

We can be very proud of our scholar-

ship program made possible through 

the generous donations of Riverside 

JACL members and friends. Last year 

scholarships totaling $2,300 were 

awarded to 8 students.  This year we 

will be awarding the first $500 Mits 

Inaba Memorial Scholarship estab-

lished by a donation from Meiko Ina-

ba and family.  I’ll be sending scholar-

ship applications to local high schools. 

If you know a graduating senior of 

Japanese ancestry, please let me know 

so that I can send them a personal 

invitation to apply for the local schol-

arships. Applicants for Riverside 

JACL Scholarships do not have to be 

members. The high school counselors 

often do not know who is of Japanese 

ancestry. Completed applications will 

are due  March 1, 2013. The National 

JACL has its own Scholarship Pro-

gram open to active JACL members. 

All information about the national 

program is posted on their web site 

jacl.org.               Michiko  Yoshimura 

See you at the Picnic! 

Thank you, JACL, for your support! 

Request for              

Veterans’ Names 

A request for WWII veterans’ names 
has been made by our local chapter 
in relation to a Congressional Gold 
Medal Exhibition that will be held at  
the JANM this coming May 4 thru 
June 9.  For more information 
please contact: 

Stephanie Nitahara 
Pacific Southwest Regional Director 

JACL 
PSW Regional Office 

250 E. 1st Street, Suite #303 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

(213)626-4471 
 

About the JACL 
Founded in 1929, the JACL is the old-
est and largest Asian American civil 
rights organization in the United 
States.  The JACL monitors and re-
sponds to issues that enhance or 
threaten the civil and human rights of 
all Americans and implements strate-
gies to effect positive social change, 
particularly to the Asian Pacific Ameri-
can community. 
The JACL and the Japanese American 
community are continuously affected 
by changes in the political environment 
and in demographics. Our society con-
tinues to be impacted by the events of 
September 11, 2001, which created a 
worldwide climate of uncertainty and 
insecurity where we must reconcile the 
proper balance between issues of na-
tional security and our civil liberties. 
We are also affected by the changing 
demographics of race, ethnicity and 
age. 
Looking to our future, the JACL con-
stantly assesses the effectiveness of its 
role in Japanese American, Asian Pacif-
ic American and civil rights communi-
ties, and what infrastructure is neces-
sary to effectively support our mission 
and efficiently achieve our goals. The  
JACL faces additional challenges in 
looking to its future and to the future 
of the Japanese American community. 
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ANNUAL JACL INSTALLATION LUNCHEON MARCH 16, 2013 

The Japanese American Citizens League is a national organization whose ongoing mission is to secure and maintain the civil rights of Japanese Ameri-

cans and all others who are victimized by injustice and bigotry. The leaders and members of the JACL also work to promote cultural, educational and 

social values and preserve the heritage and legacy of the Japanese American community.  

RIVERSIDE 

JAPANESE 

AMERICAN  

CITIZENS 

LEAGUE 

Don’t miss the opportunity to attend the annual Installation Luncheon. Congressman Mark Takano has ac-

cepted our invitation to be our guest speaker. We’re very proud of having an Asian American representative 

from the 41st District. He’ll be speaking about his swearing in ceremony and celebration in Washington D.C. 

with his family.  Luncheon choices include Roasted Top Sirloin, Chicken Forestiere, and Vegetarian NapoleonΦ Cost is 

$30 per person, $25 for students. Parking is free, courtesy of Riverside JACL. Location is the Riverside Marriott. 

Please call President Michiko Yoshimura today to make your reservation. 951-784-7057 or mail the form shown 

below.  


